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Dear Madarn/Sir,

In the present letter ICAC gives its view on the EFRAG's assessrnent ofthe Investrnent

Entities: Applying the Consolidation Exception (Arnendrnents to IFRS 10, IFRS 12 and

lAS 28).

First of all, ICAC welcornes the IASB's initiative airned to irnprove and clarify the

application of the IFRS. Frorn a technical point of view we agree with this clarification

because it is consistent with the exernption of the investrnent entities (arnendrnents to

NIlF 10, NIlF 12 YNIC 27).

Nevertheless, we believe that EFRAG should also address not only a technical analysis

of the proposed standard, but also an analysis of cornpatibility with the EU accounting

rules, especially with the Accounting Directives, with a particular attention to this case

on the application of exceptions to the scope of consolidation.

Regarding the EFRAG' s evaluation of the cost and benefits of the arnendrnents, ICAC

is a national accounting standards setter, not a preparer nor a user of financial

inforrnation, so regrettably we cannot pronounce on the arnendrnents costs and benefits.
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P 1ease don't hesitate to contact us if you would like to el arify any point of this letter.

Yours sincerely,

~-

Ana M" Martínez-Pina (Chairman of ICAC)
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